From: Rose Shriner

Sent: Monday, December 29, 2014 8:22 AM

To: Kaycee Hathaway

Cc: Jeff Watson; Steph Mifflin; Emily Miltko; Lindsey Ozbolt; Doc Hansen

Subject: FW: McDonald Marijuana Growing Operation

Follow Up Flag: Follow up Flag Status: Flagged

Rose Shriner | Permit Technician Kittitas County Community Development Services 411 N Ruby St Ste.2 | Ellensburg, WA 98926 (p) 509.962.7506 | (f) 509.962.7682 rose.shriner@co.kittitas.wa.us

From: Kathleen Lindsey [mailto:madizone@gmail.com]

Sent: Friday, December 26, 2014 4:16 PM

To: CDS User

Subject: McDonald Marijuana Growing Operation

Dear Ms. Hathaway,

On Tuesday, November 4, 2014 the Kittitas County Commissioners voted two to one to limit marijuana production and processing operations to lands zoned for urban development only. This was a reverse from the original decision to permit these factories on agricultural lands located throughout the county. The ordinance change was brought about by a huge outcry from residents who were concerned about the negative impact these facilities would have on the rural and agricultural character of our county. Citizens wrote letters, spoke at public forums, signed petitions, sent e-mail messages and spoke personally with our commissioners regarding the issue. Two of the commissioners listened to their constituents, responded accordingly and the zoning laws were changed.

Unfortunately the application for the McDonald growing operation at 1006 Emerson Road was submitted prior to the change in the ordinance and is currently in non-compliance with the revised regulations regarding these factories. The primary issues raised have had to do with a potential contamination of our Timothy hay crop, decreased property values, escalating crime rates, increased vehicle traffic, noise from industrial fans, security lights, offensive odors emitted from the facilities and the safety and security of county residents. All of these same concerns and objections apply to the McDonald marijuana growing operation. It is not too late to put a stop to the development and possible expansion of this facility so that it does not violate the ordinance as it currently stands.

Thank you for taking the time to read my comments. I believe that I speak for the majority of Kittitas county residents who are passionate about maintaining the beauty of the Kittitas valley and our reputation as a desirable community in which to live and raise a family.

Sincerely,

Kathy Lindsey 1021 4th Parallel Road Ellensburg, WA. 908926 509-968-3227

Notice: All email sent to this address will be received by the Kittitas County email system and may be subject to public disclosure under Chapter 42.56 RCW and to archiving and review.

From: Rose Shriner

Sent: Monday, December 29, 2014 8:22 AM

To: Kaycee Hathaway

Cc: Jeff Watson; Lindsey Ozbolt; Doc Hansen; Steph Mifflin; Emily Miltko

Subject: FW: McDonald Marijuana Growing Operation

Follow Up Flag: Follow up Flag Status: Flagged

Rose Shriner | Permit Technician Kittitas County Community Development Services 411 N Ruby St Ste.2 | Ellensburg, WA 98926 (p) 509.962.7506 | (f) 509.962.7682 rose.shriner@co.kittitas.wa.us

From: Kathleen Lindsey [mailto:madizone@gmail.com]

Sent: Friday, December 26, 2014 4:19 PM

To: CDS User

Subject: Fwd: McDonald Marijuana Growing Operation

----- Forwarded message -----

From: **Kathleen Lindsey** <<u>madizone@gmail.com</u>>

Date: Fri, Dec 26, 2014 at 4:16 PM

Subject: McDonald Marijuana Growing Operation

To: cds@co.kittitas.wa.us

Dear Ms. Hathaway,

On Tuesday, November 4, 2014 the Kittitas County Commissioners voted two to one to limit marijuana production and processing operations to lands zoned for urban development only. This was a reverse from the original decision to permit these factories on agricultural lands located throughout the county. The ordinance change was brought about by a huge outcry from residents who were concerned about the negative impact these facilities would have on the rural and agricultural character of our county. Citizens wrote letters, spoke at public forums, signed petitions, sent e-mail messages and spoke personally with our commissioners regarding the issue. Two of the commissioners listened to their constituents, responded accordingly and the zoning laws were changed.

Unfortunately the application for the McDonald growing operation at 1006 Emerson Road was submitted prior to the change in the ordinance and is currently in non-compliance with the revised regulations regarding these factories. The primary issues raised have had to do with a potential contamination of our Timothy hay crop, decreased property values, escalating crime rates, increased vehicle traffic, noise from industrial fans, security lights, offensive odors emitted from the facilities and the safety and security of county residents. All of these same concerns and objections apply to the McDonald marijuana growing operation. It is not too late to put a stop to the development and possible expansion of this facility so that it does not violate the ordinance as it currently stands.

Thank you for taking the time to read my comments. I believe that I speak for the majority of Kittitas county residents who are passionate about maintaining the beauty of the Kittitas valley and our reputation as a desirable community in which to live and raise a family.

Sincerely,

Kathy Lindsey 1021 4th Parallel Road Ellensburg, WA. 908926 509-968-3227

Notice: All email sent to this address will be received by the Kittitas County email system and may be subject to public disclosure under Chapter 42.56 RCW and to archiving and review.

From: Rose Shriner

Sent: Monday, December 29, 2014 8:21 AM

To: Kaycee Hathaway

Cc: Jeff Watson; Lindsey Ozbolt; Doc Hansen; Steph Mifflin; Emily Miltko

Subject: FW: McDonald Marijuana Growing Operation

Follow Up Flag: Follow up Flag Status: Flagged

Rose Shriner | Permit Technician Kittitas County Community Development Services 411 N Ruby St Ste.2 | Ellensburg, WA 98926 (p) 509.962.7506 | (f) 509.962.7682 rose.shriner@co.kittitas.wa.us

From: Kathleen Lindsey [mailto:madizone@gmail.com]

Sent: Friday, December 26, 2014 3:56 PM

To: CDS User

Subject: McDonald Marijuana Growing Operation

Dear Ms. Hathaway,

On Tuesday, November 4, 2014 the Kittitas County Commissioners voted two to one to limit marijuana production and processing operations to lands zoned for urban development only. This was a reverse from the original decision to permit these factories on agricultural lands located throughout the county. The ordinance change was brought about by a huge outcry from residents who were concerned about the negative impact these facilities would have on the rural and agricultural character of our county. Citizens wrote letters, spoke at public forums, signed petitions, sent e-mail messages and spoke personally with our commissioners regarding the issue. Two of the commissioners listened to their constituents, responded accordingly and the zoning laws were changed.

Unfortunately the application for the McDonald growing operation at 1006 Emerson Road was submitted prior to the change in the ordinance and is currently in non-compliance with current regulations. It flies in the face of the concerns and opinions of the vast majority of county residents regarding these factories. The primary issues raised have had to do with a potential contamination of our Timothy hay crop, decreased property values, escalating crime rates, increased vehicle traffic, noise from industrial fans, security lights, offensive odors emitted from the facilities and the safety and security of county residents. All of these same concerns and objections apply to the McDonald Marijuana Growing Operation. It is not too late to put a stop to the development and possible expansion of this facility so that it does not violate the ordinance as it currently stands.

Thank you for taking the time to read my comments. I know for a fact that I speak for the majority of Kittitas County residents who are passionate about maintaining the beauty of the Kittitas valley and out reputation as a desirable community in which to live and raise a family.

Sincerely,

Kathy Lindsey 1021 4th Parallel Road Ellensburg, WA. 98926 509-968-3227

Notice: All email sent to this address will be received by the Kittitas County email system and may be subject to public disclosure under Chapter 42.56 RCW and to archiving and review.

From: Rose Shriner

Sent: Monday, December 29, 2014 8:21 AM

To: Kaycee Hathaway

Cc: Jeff Watson; Lindsey Ozbolt; Doc Hansen; Steph Mifflin; Emily Miltko

Subject: FW: McDonald Marijuana Growing Operation

Follow Up Flag: Follow up Flag Status: Completed

Rose Shriner | Permit Technician Kittitas County Community Development Services 411 N Ruby St Ste.2 | Ellensburg, WA 98926 (p) 509.962.7506 | (f) 509.962.7682 rose.shriner@co.kittitas.wa.us

From: Kathleen Lindsey [mailto:madizone@gmail.com]

Sent: Friday, December 26, 2014 3:39 PM

To: CDS User

Subject: Fwd: McDonald Marijuana Growing Operation

Hello Ms. Hathaway,

Please ignore the yellow. I will send this to you again and hopefully it will not be highlighted. Thanks

----- Forwarded message -----

From: **Kathleen Lindsey** <madizone@gmail.com>

Date: Fri, Dec 26, 2014 at 3:33 PM

Subject: McDonald Marijuana Growing Operation

To: cds@co.kittitas.wa.us

Dear Ms. Hathaway,

On Tuesday, November 4, 2014 the Kittitas County Commissioners voted two to one to limit marijuana production and processing operations to lands zoned for urban development only. This was a reverse from the original decision to permit these factories on agricultural lands located throughout the county. The ordinance change was brought about by a huge outcry from residents who were concerned about the negative impact these facilities would have on the rural and agricultural character of our county. Citizens wrote letters, spoke at public forums, signed petitions, sent e-mail messages and spoke personally with our commissioner regarding the issue. Two of the commissioners listened to their constituents, responded accordingly and the zoning laws were changed.

Unfortunately the application for the McDonald growing operation at 1006 Emerson Road was submitted prior to the change in the ordinance and is currently in non-compliance with current regulations. It flies in the face of the concerns and opinions of the vast majority of county residents regarding these factories. The primary issues raised have had to do with a potential contamination of our Timothy hay crop, decreased property values, escalating crime rates, increased vehicle traffic, noise from industrial fans, security lights, offensive odors emitted from the facilities and the safety and security of county residents. All of

these same concerns and objections apply to the McDonald Marijuana Growing Operation. It is not too late to put a stop to the development and possible expansion of this facility so that it does not violate the ordinance as it currently stands.

Thank you for taking the time to read my comments. I know for a fact that I speak for the majority of Kittitas county residents who are passionate about maintaining the beauty of the Kittitas valley and our reputation as a desirable community in which to live and raise a family.

Kathy Lindsey 1021 4th Parallel Road Ellensburg, WA. 98926 509-968-3227

Notice: All email sent to this address will be received by the Kittitas County email system and may be subject to public disclosure under Chapter 42.56 RCW and to archiving and review.

From: Rose Shriner

Sent: Monday, December 29, 2014 8:21 AM

To: Lindsey Ozbolt; Doc Hansen; Kaycee Hathaway; Jeff Watson

Cc: Steph Mifflin; Emily Miltko

Subject: FW: McDonald Marijuana Growing Operation

Follow Up Flag: Follow up Flag Status: Flagged

Rose Shriner | Permit Technician Kittitas County Community Development Services 411 N Ruby St Ste.2 | Ellensburg, WA 98926 (p) 509.962.7506 | (f) 509.962.7682 rose.shriner@co.kittitas.wa.us

From: Kathleen Lindsey [mailto:madizone@gmail.com]

Sent: Friday, December 26, 2014 3:34 PM

To: CDS User

Subject: McDonald Marijuana Growing Operation

Dear Ms. Hathaway,

On Tuesday, November 4, 2014 the Kittitas County Commissioners voted two to one to limit marijuana production and processing operations to lands zoned for urban development only. This was a reverse from the original decision to permit these factories on agricultural lands located throughout the county. The ordinance change was brought about by a huge outcry from residents who were concerned about the negative impact these facilities would have on the rural and agricultural character of our county. Citizens wrote letters, spoke at public forums, signed petitions, sent e-mail messages and spoke personally with our commissioner regarding the issue. Two of the commissioners listened to their constituents, responded accordingly and the zoning laws were changed.

Unfortunately the application for the McDonald growing operation at 1006 Emerson Road was submitted prior to the change in the ordinance and is currently in non-compliance with current regulations. It flies in the face of the concerns and opinions of the vast majority of county residents regarding these factories. The primary issues raised have had to do with a potential contamination of our Timothy hay crop, decreased property values, escalating crime rates, increased vehicle traffic, noise from industrial fans, security lights, offensive odors emitted from the facilities and the safety and security of county residents. All of these same concerns and objections apply to the McDonald Marijuana Growing Operation. It is not too late to put a stop to the development and possible expansion of this facility so that it does not violate the ordinance as it currently stands.

Thank you for taking the time to read my comments. I know for a fact that I speak for the majority of Kittitas county residents who are passionate about maintaining the beauty of the Kittitas valley and our reputation as a desirable community in which to live and raise a family.

Kathy Lindsey

1021 4th Parallel Road Ellensburg, WA. 98926 509-968-3227

Notice: All email sent to this address will be received by the Kittitas County email system and may be subject to public disclosure under Chapter 42.56 RCW and to archiving and review.